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Second Annual March Meetings

Welcome to 2012!!!!!  The second annual 2012 March Meetings (formerly Mid-Term Sessions) will be held in Socorro, NM, USA, March 16-17, 2012.

The GL &RA Saturday’s sessions will be at its usual location but now that that the Rancher’s Steakhouse is under new management it, is now the “Bodega Hamburger Co. & Lounge” and they are giving us the same arrangements & meal prices that the “Rancher’s Steakhouse” gave us last year.

Note: They have also opened up the public dining room so those that would like to order off their menu rather than the meals that are being offered on the Registration Form have the option of doing so and paying for their meals at the register.
Distribution for the Registration forms will be via e-mail, NM-IOOFs websites & the Rebekah Reporter—Ie, there will be no snail mailing of the Registration Forms by the Hosting Lodge.    Those that don’t have an internet service will have to rely on their lodge Secretaries &/or their members to provide copies of the Registration Forms.  The Registration Deadline is March 7th.

The Saturday’s morning Joint Session has been moved to the West Ballroom since tables and chairs will be already set-up for our lunch buffet.  This will allow the Rebekahs to set-up their East Ballroom for their afternoon session in the morning allowing for a smoother transformation between sessions.

I had a Knights of Pythias Lodge “walk-through” with Jennifer, the new City Visitor Center Director (Deborah, the old director is now one of the proprietors of the Bodega Burger Co. & Lounge and the reason we got last year’s pricing for the facilities & meals) and she assured me that, unlike last year, the heaters will be operational for our Friday & Sunday use of the Lodge.  I requested 8 tables & 50 chairs for the Friday & Saturday meetings.

Upon last year’s agreement with the Cantons a $3 registration fee for them will be on the Registration Form and is to be used for an “after-meeting” on-site Deli lunch, so those attending the afternoon Session of the Grand Encampment will not have to go “off-site” for lunch.
For those that would like to see the tentative program for the “March Meetings” send me an 
e-mail and I’ll send you the file.  Hope to see everyone in Socorro.  You may be getting 
more than one of this particular e-mail as I used both Gaylen’s and D’Elva’s mailing lists 
to send this.







-------In FCB&FCH-----------




Bill DeMarco, 2012 March Meetings Coordinator
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Kathy Shanley PP 1943-2011

Kathy Shanley was taken from us in a tragic automobile accident on December 29, 2011. She and Andy along with her sister Gerry and her husband Ed were returning from Georgia after spending Christmas with their family.  Kathy and her brother in law Ed were both killed; Gerry is still under doctors care and is in a medical facility in Albuquerque. Andy suffered a concussion and injuries to his leg and knee.


Kathy was initiated into Triple Link Rebekah Lodge #10 on June 19, 1962. She embraced the Rebekah life with enthusiasm and served in all offices, becoming Noble Grand in 1969, District Deputy President in 1977; and was currently secretary of the Lodge. 

As her children grew up, Kathy became even more active and involved in the youth organizations. She was an Advisor for Arkisgo Theta Rho Girls Club and a Jr. Lodge Mom. She was known to drive “Mom’s Taxi”   as she and Frank drove the South Valley picking up kids and taking them to all the activities at the Lodge hall and throughout the state.  She probably holds the record for having the most family members serve in elective offices of all the units of Odd fellowship. Brian & Tim served as Grand Rulers of the Grand Junior Lodge, and Brenda and Pam both served as Presidents of the Theta Rho Assembly of New Mexico. Frank served as Grand Master of the Grand Lodge in 1977-78; her second husband Wayne Chisum was Grand Master in 1988-89; and Andy was Grand Master in 2003-2004 and is currently the Grand Treasurer. 


Kathy was also active in the Rebekah Assembly serving in all appointed officers, on most committees and as President in 1993-1994. Her emblem was the Fishing Pole and her traveling emblem was the tackle box. Her motto was “Get Hooked”. Her flower was the white rose and her hymn was “You can’t be a Beacon”.  Her Grand Master was Harold Browning of Lovington.  She was currently serving as Chairman of the Bettye Miller Scholarship Board of Trustees, Board member on the Board of Governors of the IOOF Recreation Area; and Secretary of the Past Presidents club. 


As soon as it became legal for women to become members of the Odd Fellows, she joined Harmony Lodge #1 IOOF, became a very active member and served as the first woman Noble Grand of the lodge.  She was always the first to volunteer to serve on a committee and to do whatever was necessary to promote the principles of Odd Fellowship.


Services were held on January 7, 2012 in Albuquerque and she was laid to rest next to Frank. Luncheon was served to approximately 200 family and friends at Harmony Hall many traveling from throughout the state to join in this celebration of her life.


She is survived by her husband Andy, Her children, Brian and wife Suzanne, Brenda and husband Charles; Tim and partner Rose; Pam and partner Anthony; Sisters Dorothy, Georgia and husband Danny;

and Gerry, many grandchildren, great grandchildren, nieces, nephews and many fraternal brothers and sisters.
She will be missed. She was a Rebekah, She was an Odd Fellow, and She was our sister!
Remembering Others
Peggy Paler is in Intensive Care at Lovelace Hospital in downtown Albuquerque and needs your prayers, thoughts and concerns. Cards can be sent to PO Box 9502 Albuquerque, NM 87119.

Gerry Park, sister of Kathy Shanley, is recovering at Manzano Del Sol Rehab Hospital and hopes to be discharged very soon.  She and her son have found an apartment in Albuquerque and will be settling there.
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From the President
Greetings from Farmington:

I hope everyone had a fun Valentine's day.  I wanted everyone to know that Una Cronoble accepted the Board of Governors position and Wanda Wheeler accepted the Bettye Miller Memorial Scholarship position replacing Kathy Shanley. I thank both of these Past Presidents for their help. They will do a great job.

I hope everyone has registered for the March Meeting. I hope to see you there.




Carolyn Schaffer



President Rebekah Assembly

D’elva’s Desk

Here we are at the March Meetings (Mid Term) already.  Installations are over and new officers are already hard at work.  All offices are important. We received Christmas greetings from several jurisdictions this year.  Our President has a nice program and one that all lodges should be able to work with.  Her cookbooks are really nice.  The books are her family recipes and they would make great gifts. We have not had a cookbook in several years.  And the hope chest has some really nice things in it including a woman’s assortment of tools.  Anyone would benefit from winning it.  But first you have to buy a ticket or two.  Improve your chances and buy several. 


Have all your members been working on the unwritten work?  A good way to learn it is to have everyone say it aloud during refreshments. If you already know it, mentor someone who needs help.

Now back to midterm.  If your lodge needs supplies, please let me know so I can have it ready for you to pick up. Any supplies you need and have not already ordered you are welcome to pick them up from the Sales Table and charge it to the lodge.  If you do that, please take your copy of the charge ticket to your lodge and issue a check from that.  


I will be out of pocket from Monday, March 19 through the 23rd  on a trip to Tennessee.  On the 24th the Vice President and I will go to Wichita for the 
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Message from Grand Master
This is everyone's personal written invitation from me to attend the March Meetings coming up in Socorro on March 16,17, & 18.  We need representatives from all the lodges throughout the state to attend so we can keep our fraternity going.  Canton, Grand Encampment, Grand Lodge, Rebekah Assembly, and Board of Governors will all be meeting that weekend, and we need representatives to be there to take word back to your home lodge.  An update from you on my Good Samaritan program at your home lodge would be appreciated.  A lot of valuable information will be given out on that weekend, so it is important that somebody from your lodge be there.  Remember, we put all of the various meetings together on one weekend to make it cheaper and easier for everyone to attend, so make a special effort to be there or at least get a representative from your lodge there. Thank you,                 J.Ernest Cloud
testimonial dinner for the IARA President, JaNell Clark.  We will be back in Farmington on Monday.


Load your vehicle and come to Socorro in March.





Fraternally,   Dee
Notice from Triple Link #10

Due   to a conflict with  the date of the March Meetings, the Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner usually held on or around March 17 has been rescheduled  to March 31 and renamed the 

Spring Fling  - A great meal and the famous CAKE WALK will be held as usual. Everyone is invited to attend this event that has been on-going for over 10 years and has been our main source of funds for our charitable causes. 
The New Mexico Rebekah Reporter is published 6 times a year. Jan/Feb, Mar/Apr, May/Jun, July/Aug, Sept/Oct, and Nov/Dec., with the authority of the Rebekah Assembly of New Mexico-Independent Order of Odd Fellows.  The New Mexico Rebekah Reporter is a member of the International Press Association of the Sovereign Grand Lodge. Subscriptions are $5.00 yearly.  All subscriptions, news, questions and information to Barbara Corfield, Editor, PO Box 9365, Albuquerque, NM 87119-9365. Phone: 505-877-1520, cell 505-362-1873.

 email barbc1408@msn.com.

Check out our Website: 

Rebekah Assembly Website:
 www.nmrebekahs.org. 

           Grand Lodge of NM Website:    www.ioofnm.org


           Sovereign Grand Lodge Website: www.ioof.org
Your lodge should have their own website. Contact the webmaster Nita Imel nita@nitesite.net for assistance and direction on how to develop your lodge website in order to attract new members by promoting your lodge and sharing news of your activities.
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